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CONTINENTAL 
HOTEL TO 
EMPLOY 
LOCALS 

A CHALLEN6E ON FOREl6N INVESTMENT 

SAIPAN - The nearly com
pleted Continental hotel 
in Saipan has received a
bout 600 applications for 
hotel jobs. 400 of the 
applicants have already 
been interviewed and 200 
others are still awaiting 
interviews. Bob Wright, a 
spokesman for the Conti
nental hotel, said he was 
very pleased to see so 
many Micronesians, 
especially here in Saipan, 
interested in working for 
the Continental hotel. He 
stated that the hotel jobs 
are generally for Microne
sians. 

SAIPAN, (CONGRESS RE
LEASE)---· Senator Edward 
Pangelinan urged the Con
gress and people of Micro
nesia Tuesday to take up 
the challenge of the 
relaxation of the territo
ry's foreign investment 
po 1 icy, announced by 
Interior Secretary Rogers 
C.B. Morton last week, 

In a speech to the 
Senate, Pangelinan said in 
loosening the so-called 
'~ost favored nation 
clause", scheduled to take 

YOUTH 
CONSERVATION 
CORPS ON 
SAIPAN 

SAIPAN Saipan Youth 
Conservation Corps sub
mitted its plans to the TT 
Community Development Of
fice for funding to de
velop the Marine Park 
system in the Marianas. 
Marianas District is the 
first of the di.stricts to 
participate in the Youth 
Conservation Corps 
program. 

The Marianas Youth 
Conservation Corps plans 
to create a marked nature 
trail down the approach to 
Bird Island and a second 
trail along the reef shelf 
of B sland, a safe 
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effect April 1, the United 
S t ates is presenting 
Micronesia with a test, 
and how well Micronesia 
performs may well in
fluence its goals for 
future political status. 

"If we handle t h i s 
challenge well and in a 

salutary fashion," 
Pangelinan, "then 
lieve that we will 

I 
said 
be

have 
demonstrated our responsi
bility and maturity and 
similar decisions will 
follow. If we do not act 
wisely and in the best 

c.on ':t on. page: _8_ 

Senator Boria: 

CEMENT PRICE SKYROCKETIN6 
SAIPAN, January 30 

(CONGRESS RELEASE)---W1th 
the price of construction 
materials skyrocketing 
recently, the Congress of 
Micronesia's. Senate Com
mittee on Resources and 
Development believes it 
might have discovered a 
material to completely re
place the use of costly 

Copra being bagged for 
Micronesian economy. 

cement, now imported to 
Micronesia. 

Marianas Senator o:ympio 
T. Borja informed ~he 
Senate membership Wednes
day (Jan. 30) that after 
extensive investigation it 
had been learned that a 
suitable substitute for 
cement may exist in the 
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export - a sign of a good 

The hotel, after final 
completion, will need a
bout 265 employees includ
ing the management depart
ment. Jobs offered at the 
hotel vary from front desk 
and accounting clerks, 
cashiers, secretary
typists, general main
tenance men, security 
guards, housemen, maids, .. 
bellboys, bartenders, 
cocktail and dining 
waitresses, busboys and 
kitchen workers such as 
cooks, bakers, butchers, 
dishwashers and pastrymen. 

A classroom-type train
ing program will begin for 
hired applicants on March 
1. 180 trainees hired for 
the coffee shop section, 
the cocktail lounge and as 
maids will begin floor 
work on March 15 when the 
first wing will be open. 
80 other trainees will 
continue training until 
the final completion of 
the hotel which is sched
uled for June 15. All 
trainees will receive pay 
during the training 
sessions • 
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THE FUTURE GOVERNMENT OF MICRONESIA 
SAIPAN Jan 30, 

During Wednesday's session 
Senator Roman Tmetuchl of 
Palau, speaking on behalf 
of his delegation, spoke 
to his colleagues at the 
senate on the wishes of 
the people of Palau on the 
future Government of Mi
cronesia. He said: 

''Mr. President and dis
tinguished colleagues of 
the senate: 

None of the most impor
tant measures during this 
session of the Fifth Con
gress is without a doubt 
the Constitutional Conven-. 
tion bill. Senate Bill 
No. 38, S.D.l, which this 
senate passed and sent to 
the house during the last 
session of this Congress 
last year, prop~ses t 0 

allow the holding of a 
convention to draft the 
proposed constitution of 
Micronesia. I am advised, 
Mr. President, that the 
United States on its part 
has set aside what it con
siders to be its fair 
share of funds to assist 
us in funding just such a 
Constitutional Convention, 
It. is now, therefore, our 
turn to take prompt action 
on this measure and to 
leave our fate in the 
hands of those delegates 
who would participate in 
the deliberations to lay 
the framework of our fu
ture government. 

My purpose, however, Mr. 
President, is not to in
terdict the normal legis
l~tive process which now 
remains to be completed 
for Senate Bill No. 38, 
S.D.l, to become law: It 
is a.lso not my intent to 
raise any more static in 
finalizing this same bill, 
It is my purpose to put on 
record the official posi
tion of the Palau Delega
tion to the Congress of 
Micronesia and the posi
tion of the people of 
Palau District whom we 
represent. 

The Congress of Microne
sia Delegation from Palau 
District wishes to call 
the atte~tion of this Con-

gress to the many impor
tant aspects and ramifica
tions of this crucial 
measure. This particular 
legislation will definite
ly orient and lay the es
sential groundwork for the 
future of Micronesia as a 
whole and to each of our 
Districts. To enable the 
proposed Constitutional 
Convention to proceed upon 
a realistic basis, and 
also to avoid later misun
derstanding, our delega
tion wishes at this time 
to make clear the minimum 
conditions and terms it 
will insist upon in consi
dering any integration of 
Palau District into a lar
ger Micronesian legal and 
polLtical entity. 

Like the other peoples 
of Micronesia, we Palauans 
have our own culture and 
language, and our own 
unique economic and poli
tical history, both past 
and recent. It follows 
therefore, that we also 
have our own particular 
needs and expectations for 
the future. This is 
equally true of the peo
ples of the other five 
districts o £ the Trust 
Territory. The United 
States has recognized 
these differences with 
respect to the people of 
the- Marianas and should 
also recognize them else
where. We Micronesians 
should not close our eyes 
to these differences, be
cause for us they repre
sent the reality that is 
Micronesia today. 

Because of these dif
ferences, we Palauans find 
unrealistic and unaccept
able the concept of a 
strong central government 
with the power to impose 
uniform laws or similar 
types of economic develop
ment upon all the people 
of Micronesia. The laws 
and political and economic 
institutions desired, for 
example, by the people of 
Truk might be as unsuit
able for us as ours appear 
to be to the people of the 
Marianas. 

It is therefore the 
position of the Palau De-

legation that the only 
f ~ib le and acceptable 
form of integration of the 
Micronesian people is a 
loose federation of inter
nally autonomous, quasi
sovereign states. 

It should be obvious to 
everyone concerned by now, 
that the present adminis
trative structure of the 
government is unsatisfac
tory for a number of rea
sons, not the least of 
which is the huge and 
expensive bureaucracy it 
has perpetuated and which 
seems more often than not 
responsible for slowing 
rather than accelerating 
progress in Micronesia, 
Our proposal for a federa
tion thus envisions the 
individual states, sep
arately and collectively, 
delegating authority and 
funds to the central 
government in certain 
areas. Thus each state 
would be responsible for 
all aspects of internal 
government, as well a s 
certain aspects of-inter
national affairs, economic 
development, finance, and 
foreign trade which have 
direct impact upon each 
state. The central gov
ernment of such a federa
tion can usefully provide 
such essential interstate 
and international services 
such as transportation, 
communication, postal ser
vices, nationality, 
foreign representation and 
passports, facilities for 
specialized training and 
recruitment of outside ex
perts, and any other ser
vices agreed upon by the 
member states. We con
ceive of such a loose fe
deration to be like a 
partnership. And like all 
partnerships, its success 
and smooth working depend 
on goodwill on the part of 
all its partners and a 
willingness to make it 
work. Much of the politi
cal cohesion and political 
moiety will depend in 
large measure to common 
sense on the part of 
everyone and the "Microne
sian way" of doing our 
"thing". 

Palau will welcome ti~ 

opportunity to join any ,.• 
all Micronesian people i~ 
a federation which meetP 
these minimum terms. How
ever, the members of th:.s 
Congress should be advise 
that Palau is moving care 
fully, but urgently towa 1 
the assumption of its own 
sovereign status in the 
event that these standards 
and provisions are not 
met. We the people of Pa 
lau, are taking this 
course of action, no 
simply as a bargaining 
tool, but because we are 
increasingly alarmed as \,e 
see our way of life conti
nually eroded, and our 
peace of mind~destroyed by 
a foreign ruler who is 
pursuing a course more 
consistent with its own 
interests than with our 
own. This is nowhere more 
apparent than the al~rming 
fact that the United 
States has ignored the pe
tition signed by almost 
all of our traditional and 
elected leaders asking A
merica to keep the means 
of waging war out of our 
islands. For this and 
many other reaspns, we are 
therefore unwilling to de
lay too long the achieve
ment of our own sovereign 
status while waiting upon 
the action of any other 
people, whether Microne
sian or foreign. 

Although chis declara
tion of necessity only 
speaks for the people of 
Palau, we believe our con
cerns and our sense of ur
gency are shared by many 
of our colleagues in the 
Congress and their consti
tuents. We hope that by 
speaking forcefully at the 
outset, we may help cla
rify our position and pos
sibly that of others on 
these issues before all of 
us and to avoid wasted 
time discussing alterna
tives which are clearly 
unworkable and unac
ceptable to some to us,'' 

- ) 
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An Uneasy Grenada To Get Independence 
Reprinted from NEW YORK 

TIMES - January 6, l,974. 
By David Binder. 

WASHINGTON Grenada, 
southernmost of the Wind
ward Islands is moving un
easily but on schedule 
toward independence on 
Feb. 7, according to 
reports reaching here from 
the Caribbean. 

For more than three 
months the lush island, 
covering ab,out 250 square 
miles has been beset by 
political violence center
ed on Grenada's controver
sial Prime Minister, Eric 
M. Gairy. 

Since November there 
have been repeated 
strikes, provoked, Mr. 
Gairy's political oppo
nents say, by the harsh 
practice of his private 
armed guard, a group of 
about 20 men known as the 
mongoose gang. 

About 50 per cent of 
Grenada's well-organized 
labor force is unemployed, 
and inflation is rampant 
in an economy where the 
per capita income is well 
under $300, according to 
diplomatic sources here. 

Independence for Grena
da, a former British 
colony of 100,000 people 
that is still associated 
with London, has long been 
the dream of Mr. Gairy, a 
51-year-old former oil 
worker and union organi
zer, and its realization 
is largely his work. 

MOUNTING RESISTANCE 
But there has been 

mounting resistance to the 
Prime Minister, most re
cently expressed by an 
island committee of 22 
religious, union and 
business leaders. They 
have charged Mr, Gairy 
with abuses of office and 
fiscal irresponsibility. 
In addition to the Prime 
Minister's ,office, M r, 
Gairy holds the ministries 
for External Affairs, Home 
Affairs, National Securi
ty, Tourism, Land and Sur
veys, National Resources, 
Planning and Development 
and Information . 

Opposition has also c,;; .,<? 

from such diverse grou1,
ings as Grenada's steve
dores, farmers, shop 
owners, the Roman Catholic 
Church and the young black 
radical socialists who 
have formed a group . known 
as the New Jewel Movement. 

Late last year, accor
ding to diplomatic and 
press sources, members of 
Mr, Gair y's personal 
police force moved to 
crush the New Jewel Move
ment, beating its young 
leaders and holding them 
in local police stations. 
There have reportedly been 
several fire bombings of 
dwellings on Grenada as 
well. 

In protest against 
alleged abuses by Mr. 
Gairy's supporters opposi
tion groups organized a 
series of strikes and 
shutdowns throughout 
December. 

PERMITS INQUIRY 
Mr. Gairy agreed to the 

establishment of an inde
pendent commission of 
inquiry drawn in part from 
Jamaica to review the com
plaints against him, It 
met once in December and 
again Thursday without 
apparent results. 

The Prime Minister has 
threatened sanctions 
against strikers. A 
general strike called for 

last Thursday fell apart 
when most of its suppor
t ers withdrew. 

Mr. Gairy has been the 
leading political figure 
on Srenada for the last 
two decades. British 
administrators detained 
him in 1951 for inciting 
farm-labor strikes on 
Grenada. 

In 1962, diplomats here 
said, the British ousted 
him from his post as Chief 
Minister on the ground 
that he had "squandered" 
funds. 

Mr. Gairy was returned 
to office on his United 
Labor party ticket in 
1967. He strengthened his 
popular following by barn
storming around the 
country-side and by gene
rating commercial act ivi
ty, diplomats and his 
opponents report. 

He swept back into 
office in 1972 as his 
party won 13 of the ·15 
House of Assembly seats. 
But his mongoose gang had 
already made its appear
ance, a New York Times 
correspondent reported in 
1971,'and by 1972 they were 
reportedly intimidating 
opponents. 

Despite sporadic vio
lence Mr. Gairy persuaded 
the British authorities to 
grant total 
eliminating 

independence, 
the vestigal 

COME TO 

dependent status i n 
foreign and defens e 
affairs that characterizes 
"associat ed statehood. " 

Flriedrich 
it's put together better! 

ROOM AIR CONDITIONERS 

Portable 
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it yourself 
• No special tools or 

brackets needed 
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• EvenTemp heat 

anticipating thermostat 
• Fresh air Intake
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• Treated washable filter 
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~ ·• ancl Saba are served 8veryc1ay , .. it/ 
. ~ From 5:00 P.M. - 12:00 P.M. ~ ~ 
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SAIPAN, Jan. 28 (MNS)-
High Commissioner Edward 
E. Johnston has announced 
the official opening of 
the Trust Territory-wide 
Program of Education for 
Self-Government. 

In declaring tqe week of 
January 28 "Education for 
Self-Government Week," the 
High Commissioner stated 
that the program is de
signed to prepare Microne
sian voters to make their 
own decisions based on the 
best information availa
ble. He emphasized that 
the program will not 
attempt to influence the 
population towards any 
particular status alterna
tive but will, on the 
other hand, provide 
objective and factual 
background and material on 
all of the status options. 

The ESG Program is coor
dinated by a task force 
made up of staff members 
primarily from the Depart
ment of Public Affairs and 
the Department of &iuca
tion, with patt1eiJi&Uon 
as well from other ·depart
ments. Under the overall 
direction of Director of 
Public Affairs Strik Yoma, 
the Task Force is develo
ping the programs prepared 
for public use, 

In providing additional 
information concerning the 
ESG Program, Yoma express
ed satisfaction that 
several districts--Palau, 
Marianas and Yap--have 
established counterpart 
committees and · task forces 
which will assist in the 
implementation of the 
Program at the District 
level, In other districts 
there are already public 
and non-public groups 
which will be asked to 
assist, 

The High Commissioner's 
remarks, broadcast on 
radio in the six district 
centers and also on tele
vision on Saipan, compared 
ESG to·· "making the plans 
for a new political house 
for Micronesia," and em
phasized the need for 
cooperation and participa
tion from all levels of 
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Micronesian society, He 
asked for inter-district 
cooperation and under
standing. "The choice of 
a new Government, like the 
house that is finally 
built, will reflect your 
understanding of your 
needs and aspirations for 
your own future and the 
future of your children," 

Public Affairs Director 
Yoma also stressed that 
there are no easy answers 
to the problems of study
ing the various alterna
tives. A major effort 
will be made to provide 
local translations of the 
various programs and a 
htavy emphasis will be 
placed on personal contact 
in public meetings and 
discussion sessions, The 
High Commissioner stated 
that success w i 11 be 
measured primarily by the 
participation of the 
general public, 

As a part of ESG Week, 
the Public Affairs Depart
ment announced the begin
nin& of several pi;OfJ'ft!ma 
rer dt.a ~ ettort. 

l'tnt nona those listed 
was a series of 14 five 
minute radio programs 
which will outline or 
summarize the various 
political alternatives now 
available to the Trust 
Territory. 

The ESG Task Force has 
also discussed several 
kinds of contests for TT 
schools and various 
handouts designated to 
call attention to t.- ·h e 
program, 

According to Yoma, the 
Program is designed in two 
phases. The first phase 
will last for about 2 
years, or until a vote or 
p~ebiscite is held which 
will indicate the prefe
rence of the majority of 
Micronesians. Tiiis pro
gram will aim at preparing 
voters for that plebis
cite. 

The second phase will 
continue until the conclu
sion of the Trusteeship 
Agreement and is designed 
to familiarize the citi
zens of the Trust Territo-

ry with the process of 
government in general and 
provide the means •to a 
better understanding of 
civic rights and responsi
bilities under the several 
possible status choices. 

As part of the program, 
George Callison, a member 
of the Task Force and 
Special Assistant to the 
Director of Pub 1 i c 
Affairs, has arranged a 
satellite conference call 
with New Guinea and Fiji 
to discuss the experiences 
they have had in political 
education. 
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lclltorlal 

'a HUNCH" 
The relaxation of foreign investment in Micronesia as 

announced last week by the Secretary of the Interior 
Mr. Rogers C. B. Morton was·described by the leaders of 
Micronesia and some officials as "a dangerous thing", 
and as Senator Edward Pangelinan put it, "Why now?" 

Why now? This is the question we are asking too and 
this is our "hunch". The Congress requested that the 
U.S. drop the most-favored nation clause several years 
ago. The U.S. felt this request was premature then as 
it has felt for the past twenty-five years of its admi
nistration. But now the United States has made a wise 
step and given Micronesia three important and compli
cated aspects to deal with at the same time: 1. the 
lifting of the restriction on foreign investment, 
2. the work toward self-government, and 3. the end of 
the Trusteeship. To work on these three subjects 
simultaneously will be a hard task for Micronesia, and 
the result is that Micronesia may not be able to handle 
them all within a short time, and will be forced to go 
back to U.S. administration again with a different 
agreement than that of the Trusteeship. The U.S. may 
feel that the Trusteeship will be ended by its means 
as soon as possible and then continue their administra
tion by a new agreement to be reached later on. That 
new agreement could be reached with Micronesia 
separately without the United Nations or even separ
ately with each district in Micronesia, as some dis
trict are presently doing. 

For a nation to have a strong self-government, its 
economy has to be well based and well controlled. Mi
cronesians should realize that if the Trusteeship 
agreement is ended before their economy is stabilized 
and they are ready for self-government, it will be hard 
to achieve it without the Trusteeship. Therefore, may
be we should wait to end the Trusteeship until Micro
nesia has a strong economy and good self-government 
when we will have a stronger bargaining position in 
ending the Trusteeship. 

We think this is the right time and a good chance to 
bring about a well-controlled economy and the time to 
work on a future self-government because the U.S. has 
given us the challenge and we should accept it and 
leave "the hunch" behind. 

Steward & Angie's Kitchen 
Garapan Heights 

SERVING SPECIAL LUNCHEON 
VARIETY OF DISHES AND LOCAL DELICACIES 

ONLY $ 2.00 PER PERSON 
BRING YOUR FAMILY AND YOUR GUESTS 
AND FEEL LIKE HOME. 

ALSO WE ARE CATERING ALL KINDS OF PARTIES, 
WEDDING PARTIES) BIRTHDAY PARTIES) GRADUATION 
PARTIES) AND NOVENA PARTIES) ETC, I I 

COME AND SEE US 
WE WILL ARRANGE EVERYTHING FOR YOU 

"Dr. Torres Hospital is not a bad hospital!' 

Like most residents of Saipan, I've heard my share of 
horror stories about the local hospital. You know the 
kind, about long waits, indifferent medical attention 
or worse, incompetent personnel, inadequate facilities, 
and the like. Lacking any personal experience up to 
now, other than routine sorts of things, I refrained 
from writing about the hospital. Btlt! las.t weekend I had 
an opportunity to spend a night in one of the wards as 
a medical patient, giving me a bit of an insight into 
how things work at this busy, and vital, community 
facility. 

What I saw and experienced did not reinforce any of 
those stories I had heard. Coming in on a Sunday that 
turned out to be one of the busiest days they've had at 
the hospital in some time, with several emergencies 
including critical surgery, I was nevertheless seen 
quickly and treated politely by all of the nurses and 
medical aides. The doctor on duty, Dr. Carlos Camacho, 
was obviously extremely busy; yet, he ·,took the time to 
explain my problem to me, checked several times to see 
how I was doing, and always seemed both capable and 
confident. In the ward the nurses and other medical 
personnel were consistently pleasant and helpful, not 
only to me but to all of the other patients. Moreover, 
I found the ward itself clean, well-ventilated, not 
unduly crowded, and altogether adequate. 

Does all of this mean that those stories we hear are 
untrue? Not necessarily, While I think my experience 
was probably a typical one, that does not mean there 
haven't been cases where patients have been poorly 
treated, where mistakes have been made, or where the 
medical personnel have not done their jobs properly. 
The same is undoubtedly true of any medical facility 
anywhere, including the U.S. Dr. Torres Hospital is 
not a bad hospital, and I'm sure the vast majority of 
the thousands of patients treated there every year 
receive good care, just as I did. I would suggest that 
if a person feels unsure of the diagnosis or treatment 
he is receiving, at Dr. Torres or any other medical 
facility, he ought to ask to see another doctor or get 
himself, where possible, to another facility. That's 
only common sense. 

There is one area where I think some criticism of 
Dr. Torres Hospital is warranted, But the problem I 
observed is not medical, it's maintenance--the toilets 
were a mess. In one of the bathrooms both commodes 
were clogged and overflowing onto the floor, creating 
an unsightly, unsanitary situation for which there 
really is no excuse. The plumbing should be kept in 
good working order at the hospital at all times, and 
equipment replaced if it can't be fixed. That, too is 
only common sense. 
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Sen. Mangelel: 

"BASIC Rl6HJS" 
SAIPAN - Jan. 30 

Senator John Mangefel of 
Yap spoke to the Senate 
Wednesday concerning 
future status and what he 
called a "basic right" 
which he felt should 
accompany any status the 
people of Micronesia might 
choose. 

"I have noticed in our 
negotiations with the 
United States," said Man
gefel, "and more so in the 
most recent round of 
talks, that we seem to be 
suggesting to the United 
States, that unless they 
agree to our suggested 
amounts of future finan
cial aid, we might change 
our past position of let
ting the U.S. completely 
cont r o 1 our foreign 
affairs." 

In other words, Mangefel 
told the Senate, the $80 
million the Joint Commit
tee on Future Status had 
requested for the United 
States' annual commitment 
to Micronesia included 
giving the U.S. the right 
to control Micronesia's 
foreign affairs, but that 
the $40 million the U.S. 
had offered, would not 
include such a provision. 

Mangefel told the Senate 
if this was true, then he 
felt Micronesia had been 
outsmarted by the United 
States, because they had 
succeeded in isolating and 
reducing the real issues 
in the negotiations down 
to one thing. "And that," 
said Mangefel, "is money." 

Referring to dependence 
on the U.S. for both money 
and representation abroad, 
he said, "This kin.9 o f 
reliance on the United 
States too closely re
sembles too much depen
dence, and I believe that 
this kind of custodianship 
for a few extra dullars of 
aid is not worth it." 

"Instead of developing 
our fisheries and marine 
resources as it promised 
to do under the trustee
ship, the United States is 
now asking us for the 
privilege of representing 

Micronesia at the United 
Nations- sponsored Law of 
t he Sea Conference, " de
clared Mangefel, "and 
their position is in 
direct conflict with our 
position. Instead of 
protecting our resources, 
they propose to open up 
our tuna resources to out
side nations and not re
cognize our traditional 
boundaries." 

The Yap Senator said 
although he has personally 
favored an "honorable 
partnership" with the 
United States instead of 
complete dependence, he 
emphasi ~~d that any part
ners·:.1.p with the U.S. 
"must not become an 
alliance that binds or 
ties Micronesia down 
simply because our desires 
for modern convenieces 
outweigh our desire for 
liberty as a nation. 

Concerning his hopes for 
the future of Micronesia, 
Mangefel said: "I want to 
be a citizen of Micronesia 
who controls his own land 
and sea." 

He said despite differ~ 
ing points of view during 
recent negotiations with 
the United States, "let us 
continue to try to nego
tiate and be watchful of 
entangling alliances. 
Pe ace, commerce, and 
honest friendship with all 
nations should be the 
guiding principle of our 
political faith. Let us 
not place our hopes on the 
international front in the 
hands of others. Only we 
Micronesians, can know 
what is best for Microne
sia," said Mangefel. 
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Conservation .. .. Youth 
Rep. Atalig: 

0 CONTR R ca n't nnom pag~ 1 
distance from the b~eaking 
surf. The youths w i 1 1 
mark both trails with 
signs in Ch am or r o, 
English, and Japanese 
which will point out the 
fauna, flora and geologi
cal features of the area. 
A field guide book will 
also be created to explain 
the trails and to provide 
details on the descriptive 
signs which will be placed 
along the trail. 

Contributions of equip
ment and money for the 
pro j e ct will also be 
requested from the Munici
pal Government, the Dis
trict Government, from 
participating business 
companies, and from the 
Saipan Chamber of . ·'com-
merce. The total budget 
for the Bird Island pro
ject itself is estimated 
at $10,277.00. This will 
inc 1 u de expenses of 
materials and supplies, 
equipment and personnel 
compensation. 

A second project is to 
carry out a house-to-house 
water wastage survey using 
a form designed by the 
Division of Environmental 
Health. The youths will 
give assistance to each 
household in replacing 
faucet washers. 

Future projects will be 
developed at Managaha Is
land and it is here that 
the Youth Conservation 
Corps will construct ano
ther trail enabeling 
snorkeling enthusiasts to 
have an opportunity to ex
plore the underwater sea 
world. This trail will 
also have signs located 
under water. The Grotto 
is another site for the 
Youth Conservation Corps 
future projects. 

The Youth Conservation 
Corps program is sponsored 
by the Headquarters Divi
sion Community Development 
in cooperation with the 
District Education Depart
ment, Health Services, 
Public Works, Agriculture 
and Broadcasting. Other 
departments and business 
connnunity members are also 
invited to participate, 

The Youth Conservation 

Corps project ?l~nning 
connnittee con3ists c_ Jack 
Villagomez , Chairm&~ of 
the Committee, Jeff Kelson 
and Brian Blunt, all from 
the District Department of 
Education, Rick Duenas and 
Joe Rosario from the Dis
trict Community Develop
ment, Antonio Guerrero 
from the Municipal Govern
ment . From Public Works, 
Gregorio Demapan, Romie 
Pagapaler from the Mt. 
Carmel School and Joa~uim 
Torres from the Legisla
ture Liaison Office make up 
the committee. 

DIVING AND MARINE 
EQUIPMENT ~ 

PaER AND SA IL BOATS :l 
~ P10, BOX 2792, 

AGAAA1 Gl!.A,M 96910 
TEL. 772-8786, 

Mf\RINE DRIVE., A~ 

I 
~ 
I 

SAIPAN , (CONGRESS RE
LEASE) --- As the House of 
Representatives moved to 
close its 16th day of 
deliberations, Congressman 
Felipe Q. Atalig of the 
Marianas introduced a 
price control bill and 
delivered short remarks 
concerning that legisla
tion. 

The bill is entitled the 
"Trust Territory Price 
Control Act of 1974." In 
his speech, Atalig called 
upon the Congress to act 
on the bill which would 
"establish allowable pro
fits at a fixed rate above 
basic cost to protect 
Micronesian consumers from 
those businessmen who 
would take advantage" of 
them. 

Representative Atalig 
said that ''Micronesia's 
economy is fragile and 
dependent upon grant funds 
for its strength." He 
noted that available jobs 
in the TT are few and the 
present level of wages 
earned by Micronesians are 
generally low compared to 
those of the outside 

world. 
Atalig noted tha t the 

bill would allow a 25 per
cent markup on the ~ t~r 
of landed goods and r .' 'J 

percent markup on the 
basic cost of services. Ee 
indicated that businessmen 
would be asked to kee~ 
records of their transac
tions and to post in their 
place of business an 
announcement that a list 
of prices is available to 
those who desire them. 

The bill, introduced by 
the Marianas Congres sman, 
if enac.ted, will have the 
Attorney General adminis
ter its provisions which 
provide for strong civil 
and criminal penalt ies, 
among others. He ended by 
saying, . "W e have seen 
daily the prices of goods 
continue to climb much to 
the distress and dis com
fort of our people. If we 
do not take action on this 
measure, the kind of which 
has been under considera
tion of by the Congress 
for two years, then we 
will have failed our trust 
for the people of Microne
sia." 

c continental hote 
ca 
Q. ·-ca 

JOB OPPORTUNIT I ES 

Interviews will be conducted on Saturday, January 19th from 8 :00 am to 5:00 pm 

at the Saipan Continental Hotel construction site for the following positions: 

Front Desk Clerks Cooks 
Cashiers Salad Chef 
Maids - Day and Night Bartenders 

Housemen 
Seamstress 
Bellmen 

Bc1rboys 
Cocktail Waitress 

Security Officers 
Waitress 

Accounts Payable Clerks 
Accounts Receivable Clerks 
Payroll Clerks 

Waiters P--rsonnel Clerks 

Bakers Secretaries 

Earn while you learn. We will train you if you .ire interested in a new career 

in Saipan's newest and greatest industry. Pick up an app lication .it: 

The Saipan Continental Hotel 
or 

Air Micronesia Ticket Office 

If you have already applied, be sure to come to the Saipan Continental Hotel 

construction site on Saturday, January 19th, between 8:00 am and 5:00 pm 

for an interview. 
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A Cha lenge ... 
operations; a review ot 
land and land use poli
cies; a review of corpo
rate lav _ , "he ther or not 

nan also suggested Lhd 
the Congress compose a 
list of questions and 
proposals to examine the 
effects of such investment 
from not only the legal 
standpoint, but Lo. 
health, education, reve
nue, development, and 
other aspects as well. 

Can' t from page 1 
interests of our people, 
then we may find the road 
to termination of the 
trusteeship agreement 
longer than we had 
thought. " Pangelinan 
praised Morton's action 
indicating that for years 
the Congress has asked the 
U.S. to relax its restric
tive foreign investment 
policy, which had closed 
the investment door c~ all 
nations except to American 
citizens and companies, 
but said the majority of 
the Congress would have 
liked to have had advance 
word on the policy change 
in order to prepare 
l~gislation to accommodate 
such a move. 

Cement 
Price ... 

Can't from page 1 
soi 1 s of Micronesia's 
islands. 

Borja said the soil, 
called laterite, has been 
tested and that one of the 
poorer samples taken from 
Palau District proved to 
be stronger than ordinary 
cement blocks produced on 
Saipan. Borja also ex
plained that after these 
investigations began last 
August at the request of 
Senate Committee Chairman 
Amata Kabua, a company had 
been located in the coun
try of Denmark that had 
developed equipment using 
the soil and producing 
laterite blocks at a cost 
of only $60,000. 

Borja said information 
seemed "promising" so far, 
and that soil samples 
taken from the Marianas 
had shown an even higher 
quality than from Palau, 
and that investigations of 
soil samples from other 
districts were continuing. 

"The promising informa
tion found so far was not 
only the result of .our 
efforts, but also those of 
the Headquarters Community 
Development Division and 
officials at the district 
level, and also Fr. Hugh 
Costigan of Ponape," Borja 
said. 

The Marianas Senator 
brought into focus certain 
areas which he said merit
ed attention by the Con
g~ess and might require 
special legislation, in
cluding: goals, objec
tives, and possible new 
policies of the district 

'Foreign Investment Boards 
that can encourage, yet 
control investment, and 
ways to strengthen their 

r immigLations and labor 
aS 0 ve needed in line 

with training programs for 
Micronesians; modifica
tions of eh~sting tax 
laws; and the establish
ment of a Commerce or 
Foreign Affairs Department 
to screen foreign indivi
duals and corporations 
interested in doing busi
ness in Micronesia: 

In this regard, rangeli-
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Rechucher Nominate Agai 
SAIPAN, Jan. 30 (MNS)-

High Commissioner Edward 
E. Johnston has again 
nominated Eusebio Rechu
cher to become the Direc
tor of the Department of 
Resources and Development. 
The nomination was sub
mitted to the Congress of 
Micronesia on Tuesday, 
January 29, for considera
tion by the Joint Com
mittee on Administrative 
Appointments in advice and 
consent proceedings. Re
chucher - is presently 
serving as Deputy Director 
of the Department. 

The High Commissioner 
originally submitted 
Rechucher's name for con
sideration by the Congress 
in May, 1973. At that 
time the •Joint Committee 
failed to confirm the no
mination and suggested 
that Rechucher "be addi
tionally strengthened 

Fishing 
Co-ops 
Charter 
Signed 

SAIPAN, Jan, 25 (MNS)--
High Commissioner Johnston 
this week signed charters 
for two fishing coopera
tive associations for the 
Marianas Distr.ict. The 
Rota Fishing Co-op and the 
Tinian Fishing Co-op are 
the first two such cooper
ative associations to be 
created in the Marianas. 
Their formation comes as a 
direct result of the 
Fisheries Development Act 
of 1973, Public Law 5-21, 

With formation of these 
co-ops, it is now possible 
to proceed with the forma
tion of a Marianas Dis
trict Fishing Authority, 
the organization which can 
then take advantage of 
Congress of Micronesia 
fishing loan funds and 
other programs established 
by the Congress. 

According to Credit 
Union and Cooperative Ad
visor Chares M. Sicard, 

through training and 
experience, in order that 
his nomination might again 
be considered in the fu
ture." 

In his letter to the 
Congress this week, the 
HiCom stated that during 
the past six months, 
Rechucher "has continued 
to add to his knowledge 
and, at the same time, has 
proved his ability to 
direct this very important 
department of our govern
ment. During the recent 
prolonged absence of the 
Director from the Trust 
Territory, Mr. Rechucher 
proved that he was quite 
capable of providing 
excelli:·· ,i.: leadership and 
givi,·1g positive direction 
to the department and its 
related divisions." The 
HiCom further stated that 
during the period Rechu
cher served as Acting 

consideration is currently 
being given to formation 
of a third fishing 
cooperative, the Saipan 
Fishing Cooperative As
sociation, 
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Director of the Depart
m,. , he received t h e 
total loyalty and coopera
tion of the various divi
sion chiefs and that they 
unanimously and whole
heartedly support this 
nomination. 

According to the High 
Commissioner, Rechucher 
"has further illustrated 
his capabilities by his 
service as Chairman of the 
Copra Stabilization Board 
during the most turbulent 
year ever in a widely 
fluctuating market for 
copra. His work as Chair
man of the Board of Direc
tors of the Economic 
Development Loan Fund and 
its subsidiary funds has 
also been outstanding 
during the past few 
months." 

In seeking approval of 
the nomination, the High 
Commissioner guaranteed 

the full assistanc or 
office and the offiL-~ 
the District Administra
tors in assisting Rechu
cher in the performance of 
his duties. He added that 
he has been assured by 
Rechucher of "his willing
ness to accept his very , 
difficult assignment", 
Johnston emphasized that 
Rechucher "could provide 
Micronesian direction and 
leadership to the programs 
of his department which 
are so vital to the suc
cess of any future govern
ment of Micronesia." 

The HiCom urged the 
Congress to favorably con
sider the nomination "so 
that the Department of 
Resources and Development 
may begin to move forward 
under Micronesian direc
tion as quickly as possi
ble." 

Lets Get Agriculture oving 
An agricultural information program developed by the 

Division of Agriaulture as a public information 
program. 

The number of people in the Trust Territory is now 
being counted. It is generally estimated that it will 
be somewhere over 110,000 - not including the 75,000 or 
so tourists that are estimated to visit Micronesia this 
year and probably more in the future years. 

Think of about 180,000 people in terms of food. Yes, 
that's a lot, Yet we do not have enough food • 

Why don't you grow more? The Division of Agriculture 
can help you with production techniques, disease and 
insect control and marketing, 

Remember, there will always be mouths to feed. You 
wouldn't want to import breadfruit into the Trust Ter
ritory when you can grow it locally, would you? 

Have you been buying your seeds fro~ sources other 
than the Division of Agriculture? Do you get into the 
habit of saving the seeds from the nice watermelon or 
orange you had for breakfast or a snack? 

You know, most seeds are developed from many years of 
research so they can gi ve you nothing but the best. If 
you're in doubt as t o what seeds or variety to plant, 
why not drop into our offices and find out? 

This program is brought to you by the Division of 
Agriculture. 

r-_lRIN 
BEER 
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